PRIME MINISTER
REPUBLIC OF TRINIDAD AND TOBAGO

March 19, 2025

The Rt. Honourable Baroness Patricia Scotland, K.C.
Commonwealth Secretary-General

THE COMMONWEALTH SECRETARIAT

Marlborough House

Pall Malli

London SW1Y 5SHX

UNITED KINGDOM

Dear Secretary-General,

Trinidad and Tobago has a history of commitment to free and fair elections and has
benefitted in the past from the presence and contribution of external election observers; and
I recognise the competence of such Commonwealth observers in supporting Member States
as they conduct their electoral processes.

It is against this background that I write to request the presence of a Commonwealth
Electoral Observer Mission to observe the electoral process in Trinidad and Tobago set for
April 28, 2025. I should be grateful for the presence of the Mission from April 21 to 30,
2025.

I hope that this request can be accommodated and look forward to the presence of a
Commonwealth Electoral Observer Mission in Trinidad and Tobago as the country once
again undertakes this requisite procedure to reinforce its democracy.

Please accept, Secretary-General, the assurances of my highest consideration and
esteem.

SU —

Stuart R. Young, S.C.
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